
Enzian Ski Club 

Meeting Minutes, March 7, 2019 

 

Siegfried called the meeting to order at 8:20 PM.  He welcomed 24 members attending and thanked them 

for coming.  Janet and Richie missed the meeting.  Everyone came back safe and sound from their trip to 

Val d Isere.  Siegfried received a proposal from Dennis and Michelle Lanzoni to ski in Grindlwald in 

March.  They were there and liked it very much and thought we would like to book there.  We have to 

decide if we want to ski in the US or Europe.  We had a birthday toast to Peter Ulz.  

I read the minutes from the February meeting and they were accepted with the following correction.  

Siegfried said Rudi Huber did not have a heart attack while skiing.  He fell and punctured his lung with his 

ski pole. He died in the hospital.   

Inge Biehl reported there was not much activity in the account.  She made a few deposits and wrote one 

check for expense for the meeting in DC.  Susi Beckmann said we have 151 members and all have paid 

their dues.  She read a note from Joyce and Lothar Burkhardt that they miss coming to the club. They 

always had a good time with us and loved the friendship.   

Siegfried said Elizabeth Hefele has some health issues and hope she feels better.  He spoke with Fritz 

Wanner who missed the trip to France because of a broken hip.  Fritz feels better and is healing nicely. 

We talked about the trip to Val d Isere.  Everyone had a good time and no one was injured.  The ski area 

was much larger than in St. Moritz but the rooms were smaller and the town was more Alpine than in St. 

Moritz.  Wayne said the food was great in both places. We had a ski guide but he was more of an 

instructor and we decided to ski without him.  We talked about where we should go next year.  Should we 

go to Europe again or stay in the US?  As of now, we have put the proposal from Dennis Lanzoni on the 

shelf, we will let him know.  The Board will talk about where we should ski next year and let us know at 

the next meeting. 

We are planning to go to the Magnannini Winery on October 13, 2019. The winery went up in price.  The 

price for dinner is $70.00 per person.  We decided we will hire a bus again this year.  It cost us money 

last year.  We only had 30 people on the bus and we need to fill the bus in order to break even.  Martha 

will look into hiring a bus. 

The Bayern Verein Newark is having their 89th Stiftungsfest on Saturday, March 23, 2019 in Kenilworth 

Veteran’s Center.  It would be nice for the Enzian Ski Club to get a table together.  The price is $35.00 pp, 

it includes dinner, wine, beer, soda, music and dancing.  For reservations call Betty Burger at 732-463-

7855 and say you are with the Enzian Ski Club.  Siegfried asked that a motion be made to reimburse 

each member who buys a ticket $10.00.  Klaus made the motion and it was seconded by Susi and all 

were in favor. 

Our annual dinner dance at The Manor is April 28, 2019 and cocktail hour starts at 12:00PM.  The price is 

$120.00 pp in advance and $125.00 at the door.  Please bring a friend or neighbor as we need 125 

people to fill the room. 

The next meeting is April 4, 2019.  The committee will decide where to ski. A motion was made to close 

the meeting, all were in favor.  Siegfried ended the meeting at 9:20 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Mary Lou Reh, Recording Secretary 


